Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Chapter Meeting –April 14, 2011-Wayne Fishers 

After an enjoyable hayride at Alligator Creek Ranch (led by Ken Griffin) and a hot dog cookout, the chapter meeting was held.  Weather was gorgeous although a little breezy.  Thanks to Phyllis Shuffield for arranging our outing! 

Call to order: at 1:20 p.m. by president Katherine Bedrich.    



Attendance: Katherine Bedrich, Cindy Bolch, Ann Collins, Cindy McDaniels, Gary McDaniels, Cindy Travis, Don Travis, Debbi Harris, Janice Johnson, Connie Roddy, Phyllis Shuffield, Paula Engelhardt. 


Guests:  Charlie Bedrich.  Thanks for cooking our hot dogs!

Secretary - Paula Engelhardt:

Thank you for the sympathy card re: the loss of our beloved Weimaraner, Ivy.  Thank you also for the concern and kind words re: my recent car accident – it’s wonderful to have such supportive friends!  

Motion to approve March chapter meeting minutes made by Don Travis, seconded by Connie Roddy; motion carried. 

Treasurer report – Dorothy Mayer: not present; she sent a report.  We have $7881.58 total in our account, including Nature Fest donations.  There are still some bills to be paid.  
Advisors – Tim Siegmund and Jon Gersbach:  not present.



Nature experiences to share: Ann Collins has bats in her trees that she sees nightly and her summer tanagers are back.  Cindy Bolch saw 2 LARGE coyotes on her property.  Cindy Travis and Ann Collins both have Chickadee babies on their properties.  Paula Engelhardt had 4 Yellow Headed Black Birds on her property this past week for several days; these birds are not normally found in this part of Texas.  Paula’s baby Great Horned Owl is growing like a weed and getting some striping in its feathers.  Cindy McDaniels has barn swallows and is feeding LOTS of hungry bees.  She also saw a grey fox.  Debbi Harris has nesting swallows and 2 coyote dens in her pasture.  The Travis’s have had several bobcat sightings in their area.  Connie Roddy found a 3 foot copperhead with a toad nearby.  Cindy Travis almost ran over a barred owl that was in the road at 7 a.m.  Lots of nature going on out there!
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2010-2011

Membership – Cindy Bolch – Awards – we currently have 45 active members (dues paid).  Cindy to talk to Jon Gersbach re: background checks.  

Don Travis and Paula Engelhardt received 2011 recertification pins – congratulations!  

New chapter roster was sent out by Cindy; please check and send corrections to her as needed.  

Program – V.P. – Phyllis Shuffield – no report.  

Volunteer – Connie Roddy – no report.

Historian – Lucy Coward – not present.

Host – Cindy McDaniels – All is going well and we have some money in the kitty.  Thanks to all who brought food today.

Advanced Training – Melanie Reed not present – Report by Katherine:  Check website for AT dates/programs and further info on the following!!

Horned Lizard training  April 25 at Rockdale General Store from 5-9 pm; can do training or help and get volunteer time.  

TX water day at state capital on April 27. 

Wildlife Management workshop May 13 in Palestine.

Billy Lambert will do a Wildlife Management workshop for us in the near future. 

Texas Turtle Watch in Waco May 21 – on our website.

Water workshop at Bamberger Ranch May 22.  

April 28 – project at TCWC/A&M Herbarium with Dale Kruse on bryophytes – 9-12 AT; lunch; 1-4 volunteer time.  Let Phyllis know if you plan to attend or want to carpool.

Communication – Don Travis – Don has been busy as he contacted 75-80 places to advertise the Nature Festival – way to go Don!  We put ads in the paper as well.   

Training – No chairperson at this time.  We do have people who want to take the next class.  

Nature Festival – Sue Taylor and Donna Lewis – not present.  Report by Katherine B. 

2012 NF – Fair Park, Rockdale -- April 14.  

The chairs we were given from Royal Seating will be donated to other organizations since we don’t have a place to store them now – had to clean out boy scout hut.  Will store just a few for future use.  

Festival was a hit – great time had by all.  Approximately 1200 people attended; went thru 500-600 backpacks.  38 of our members were there – that’s MOST of us – impressive!!

Nature Festival Follow-up Meeting at Paula Engelhardt's home Thurs, April 21 at 6 p.m. 

It will be a meeting on what we liked, and what we might change up for the next Festival. 

Please write down your thoughts so we can move through the meeting.  That way it won't take so long.  See weekly ECRMN notice for directions and further details.
The Nature of Milam Co. project –Katherine Bedrich – no report.

Activities:

1. Earth Day – any suggestions?  Might plant a tree or two – check website for more info.

2. Dewberry Fest – April 30 – Katherine checking with Charles Mayer regarding whether we can/need to work it.
3. Partnership with BVMN – CTMN (Bell County).  CTMN may work at 2012 festival with us.  Do we want to partner with either Chapter?  Katherine will gather some information on this.  Advantages would include increased help and volunteer  and AT opportunities for both groups. 
4. Swallows / bridges – need an article to support swallows under Little River Bridge as some of public has gotten dander up about them.  Deferred to bird committee.
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Wildflowers: Debbi to send out info regarding an upcoming wildflower walk.  

Invasive species group: May document invasive cane in our area; more info to follow.

Bats: field trips upcoming: to Austin, Eckert James River and Round Rock to see bats.  More info to follow as trips are planned.

Announcements:

Lion’s club Auction – Phyllis donated a bird feeder, we donated some pamphlets, and Dorothy Mayer handled donating a framed print of Bobbie Mayer’s painting of WL Park – all donated in the name of our chapter.

Wildfires at Fort Davis have resulted in two TPWD staff losing their homes.  Paula made a motion to donate $100 to the TPWD relief fund to assist them; motion seconded by Ann Collins; passed unanimously.     

Next meeting – May 12 at 6pm at Sandra Dworaczyk’s home – program will provide 1 hour AT on ants.  Bring food.

June 9 meeting -- Janice Johnson’s – program will provide 2 hours AT with Mark Klym.

July meeting --  will try to get Paul Unger to do Lithics -- part 2.

Sept meeting -- at Debbi Harris’s with plant exchange.

Motion to adjourn: made at 2:50 p.m. by Paula Engelhardt, seconded by Don Travis; motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted by Paula Engelhardt, secretary.

